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WOODLAND WALK

Husbands Bosworth Millennium Woodland Trust was set up in 2002 to purchase 
and manage the village’s community woodland as a millennium memorial project. 

Four acres of bare ridge and furrow pastureland, overgrown scrub and woodland off 
Mill Lane, was purchased from Leicestershire County Council as a community venture. 
The site had previously been a claypit and open-clamp brickworks and the hill on the 
main road up from North Kilworth is still known locally as Brickfield Hill.
Grants from the Parish Council, Leicestershire Shire Environmental Grant Scheme 
and BiffaWard, along with sponsorship by local businesses and donations from the 
community helped toward the initial purchase, original pathway work and tree planting. 
Recently a grant was secured from the Mick George Community Fund, which has enabled 
repair works to the original pathways to be undertaken and a new path and boardwalk to 
be installed through and previously inaccessible area to extend the visitor ‘experience’.

CROWN JEWEL
Of course HM The Queen actually marked 70 years on 

the throne on a dark, dank day February 6th but as you 
read this, hopefully Bosworth will be preparing to celebrate 
the Platinum Jubilee in glorious June sunshine! 
The Parish Council has been active in the background laying on the 
facility for a few community activities and has also ordered wall to wall 
sunshine (Complaints to 2a Mowsley Road...).
Beacon lighting and hotdog, bacon bap barbeque on the Playing Field, 
are the Thursday evening offerings on the 2nd. A Walkabout Quiz around 
the village is written in for Sunday, 5th, with the Playing Field open for 
the Big Jubilee Lunch from 12.30pm. 
The media recently pointed out that we are unlikely to see another platinum 
jubilee in the British monarchy - the heirs prospective, Charles and William, 
theoretically being already beyond the possibility of ever achieving that 
milestone. So, all the more reason to make a bit of fuss about this one!

Food for Thought
As we all tuck into our grand Jubilee Feast 
we will be remembering those less fortunate 
than ourselves by providing a FOODBANK 
Collection Point at the Sports Pavilion during 
this special village lunch. 
Donations of tinned food and dry goods 
(no fresh food please) will be passed on to 
Lutterworth Food Bank. Please leave your 
donations in the bins provided at the Pavilion.    

INSTANT MASHED POTATO
PASTA & RICE SNACKS
TINNED SPAGHETTI
BISCUITS
TINNED POTATOES
TINNED FRUIT
COFFEE
TINNED MEATS
HOT CHOCOLATE
UHT MILK 
SPONGE PUDDINGS
LAUNDRY ITEMS
TINNED CUSTARD
CLEANING ITEMS

Many folk, especially those new to the village, ‘discovered’ the Woodland as a 
wildlife haven and welcome ‘safe place’ to escape to during the various lockdown 
periods over the past couple of years and the site has become a popular place for 
families and dog walkers to explore. 
The grant-funded works have now been completed. However, the Trustees aim 
to continue to maintain the site and carry out further repairs. 
Recently two Bosworth youngsters, Ben and Harrison, have been helping out at 
the Woodland, carrying out some excellent work repairing pathways and installing 
new steps around the site. The work is part of the community involvement element 
of their Duke of Edinburgh’s Award. Well done, boys! 
Special thanks also to John Thompson for his sterling work  mowing the pathways 
and opening up new walks... 
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POLICE FILE

POLICE FILE
Your Local Neighbourhood Policing Team:
Sgt. 26 Ryan Coleman 
ryan.coleman@leicestershire.pnn.police.uk
P.C. 2178  Malc Roberts
Malcolm.Roberts@leicestershire.pnn.police.uk
PC 2192 Paul Farrar 
paul.farrar@leicestershire.pnn.police.uk
PC 2872 James Day 
james.day2@leicestershire.pnn.police.uk
PCSO 6569 Peter Willson 
peter.willson@leicestershire.pnn.police.uk
PCSO 6056 Jay Bellamy 
jay.bellamy6056@leicestershire.pnn.police.uk
Or go to: 
www.leics.police.uk and use the CONTACT 
US link at the bottom of the page. 

CRIMESTOPPERS: 
	 0800 555111
ACTION FRAUD: 
www.actionfraud.police.uk
	 0300 123 2040

HIGH STREET
HUSBANDS BOSWORTH

    
   Opening times: 
           6.00am - 9.00pm 
	 7 days a week

FREE to use Cash 
Dispenser 

*******
National Lottery

From Georgia Littlejohn, Marsh Drive
Mother duck had chosen our front garden 
as the perfect place to lay her eggs. On 
Sunday (15th May) her brood started 
hatching. On Monday morning a neighbour 
messaged to say the duck was distressed, so 
I went outside to see her urgently quacking 
near the drain. A duckling had fallen down 
the drain but it wasn’t visible even when 
I lifted the drain grid. I attempted to coax 
the duckling out by putting a tray in down 
the drain in the hope that it would climb onto it for safety but it was frightened. After a 
few minutes, I noticed there wasn’t just one quack I could hear but multiple. The duck 
had no other ducklings with her so I could only assume her whole brood had fallen. 
My partner, Ed, came out and he listened above each manhole and drain to workout where 
the quacks were coming from. He found some tools in the garage which we used to lift 
the lid off. We could see a few ducklings down there, flapping and quacking and we knew 
we had to save them. Ed climbed down and handed me a duckling one by one, which I 
led to mother duck. We counted seven. Mummy was thrilled to have her ducklings back! 
We led the ducklings to the pond, standing on each drain grid to ensure no more fell in. 
Ed was sure he could still hear one tiny quack so followed it and lifted up a further two 
manholes and found another duckling but it ran off down the pipe. We waited and waited 
but the chirp was inaudible. We went to the pond and to our surprise there were eight 
ducklings. We think the last one had made its way into the pond through the underground 
pipes. We’re so pleased that our little duck family are safe and sound. Well done Mummy 
duck for relentlessly calling your ducklings and alerting us to come and help you. 
Well done to Ed March for climbing down a manhole at 6.00am on a Monday morning 
to rescue some baby ducklings.
Editor’s Note: Aaaah...

F&W Plumbing & Heating Services Ltd
Based in North Kilworth

	 ¤ Bespoke bathroom & kitchen design and installation
	 ¤ All types of wall and floor tiling
	 ¤ Hot and cold water systems
	 ¤ Unvented hot water systems
Contact Jason on 07866741261
	 Email: jasonfandw@hotmail.com
	 www.fandwplumbingandheatingservices.co.uk

Over 30 years experience in designing and installing contemporary and traditional 
kitchens and bathrooms

Project manage personally with all associated trades for a co-ordinated high 
quality finish with minimum disruption

Neighbourhood Link is a free, email messaging service for those who live and work in 
Leicester, Leicestershire and Rutland. Neighbourhood Link provides news and updates 
on policing matters that are relevant to you, with update on local incidents, policing 
activities and initiatives, appeals and local events as well as providing crime prevention 
and community safety advice. You will also have the opportunity to have your say, respond 
to reports and share your views.
To receive updates sign up to Neighbourhood Link. Signing up is free, quick and simple 
and you will be able to choose what email alerts you receive and how often. It’s easy to 
use and you will only receive messages about topics that you have selected. 
You can select from a variety of topics including areas of business, vehicles, animals, etc. as 
well as selecting specific geographic areas to refine reports for your local area. For example 
if you pick ‘farming’ or ‘rural’ you will receive email alerts relating to this and You can 
change your preferences or decide to stop receiving messages at any time.
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WILD ABOUT BOSWORTH
Common Darter Sympetrum Striolatum
This little dragonfly is indeed common, and 
it catches its insect prey by darting out from 
their perch as a victim comes into range. 
Favoured perches are ones where they can 
warm their wings in sunshine. They appear 
on the scene as the weather turns mild and 
remain until the frosts come.
Immature individuals are a golden-brown 
colour, but the males, like the one in the 

BOSWORTH IN FOCUS 

AT HOME IN BOSWORTH
The average British home has risen in price 
by 13% in 2 years - including over 8% in 
the past year - taking the cost of the average 
home to £249,700. The growth in the last 
three months is the highest in 15 years.
Sales agreed in the run up to Easter were 
27% higher than their pre-pandemic level.
Buyer demand remains high, at 58% above 
the five-year average. Supply is starting 
to increase, with the number of properties 
being put up for sale in March 3% higher 
than the five-year average, but the number 
of homes for sale is still 40% below the 
five-year average.
Over 4 million homes have been pushed 
into a higher stamp duty bracket, with over 
1 million properties in England and Northern 
Ireland rising enough to become subject to 
stamp duty for the first time for home movers, 
and 2 million properties rising to more than 
the £300,000 threshold at which stamp duty 
becomes payable by first time buyers.
An average first-time buyer putting down a 
15% deposit and borrowing 4.5 times their 
income now spends £225,000 - £27,000 
more than they did two years ago. They 
require an additional £4,000 for a deposit, 
and need to earn £5,000 more each year in 
order to secure a mortgage.
Unfortunately, earnings growth has not 
kept pace with house price increases, with 
average annual salaries rising by only 
£2,704 during the past two years.
The housing market looks set to slow 
down during the second half of the year, 
as economic headwinds, such as the rising 
cost of living and higher mortgage rates, 
put pressure on house price growth. But 
while the number of homes coming on to the 
market has started to increase, the ongoing 
shortage of supply should prevent house 
price falls.
mark.baldwin@exp.uk.com

HAIR BY 
LYNNDY

AWARD WINNING HAIR 
STYLIST & COLOUR 

SPECIALIST

DONALD 
CAMPBELL 

LANDSCAPES
Experienced in all 
aspects of hard 

landscaping, fencing 
and general garden 

maintenance.
Husbands Bosworth 

area
Tel. No. 07817 381 244

photo from the Millennium Wood, turn bright red as they age. This causes problems with 
identification, as there are other red dragonflies -for example, the Ruddy Darter. (In fact, 
I am not certain of the identification as a Common Darter...)
They regard still or slow running water as suitable breeding grounds; lake margins, ditches, garden 
ponds, fresh and stagnant water. Females advertise their readiness to breed by ‘dancing’ over a 
suitable egg-laying site. When she is joined by a patrolling male they fly off in tandem and copulate. 
Returning to the water the pair fly an undulating pattern, the female launching an egg at the bottom 
of each arc. The eggs hatch into larvae, which feed on moving prey such as water fleas, snails, 
tadpoles and small fish. They themselves fall prey to larger fish. Some individuals do overwinter 
in larval form to emerge as next year’s winged population.
There’s a curious east/west dichotomy in the mythological significance of dragonflies. In the 
east, they are seen as omens of good fortune. Whereas, in England, they’re known as ‘Devil’s 
darning needles’. It’s odd that they are disparaged, as they help to control pests like mosquitoes. 
In contrast to their Devilish associations, they became emblematic of Freya, the Norse goddess 
of love, war, and fertility. 
								        Mike Chanter 
SCOUTING FOR BOSWORTH
St George’s Day is the second most important date in the Scouting calendar, which 1st 
Kilworth celebrates with the other groups from the district at our Ullesthorpe campsite. 
It is an opportunity for all age groups to come together to renew their promise. This year 
our Cubs and Scouts took part in a 6 - 7 mile incident hike, entering four teams, three of 
which won the Best Teamwork and Best Overall Team trophies, as well as scoring highest 
on the General Knowledge Quiz. Congratulations to all those who took part. Our Beavers 
and Cubs took part in activities organised by the District’s Explorer and Network Scouts, 
such as making ‘s’more’ campfire treats and planting new saplings. 

**************
After much consideration I am resigning as Group Scout Leader and Assistant Leader by 
the end of 2022. I am very proud to have been part of the group for 17 years and to have 
volunteered with some very talented, creative leaders. But it’s time for younger, fresher 
adults to step forward and I am especially calling upon fathers and male carers to volunteer. 
Aside from me, all of our leaders and Executive are hard-working mums who give up time 
and energy to put together fun and wonderful activities for the children to learn and grow 
from. Young people do, however, also need male role models to look up to. So, Dads, how 
about it? When I was a child, a friend’s father was my Troop’s Scout Leader, and when I 
grew up, I’ve done the same - it’s called sending the elevator back down. So, I’m sending 
it back down and asking, who is willing to step forward to make a difference in young 
people’s lives? If interested, please get in touch.
							       Charles Lauder, Jr
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BYGONE BOSWORTH
Images from the Historical Society’s Archive Collection

Flowers and floral 
arrangements for any 

occasion 
Call for a free consultation. 

Many years experience 
in the floral industry. 
Follow or like me on 

Facebook. 
Call me on 07773 063063

 FLOWERS BY HEATHER
Husbands Bosworth

  

LanGuard Ltd • Packs Hill Farm • Station Road • Husbands 
Bosworth • Lutterworth • Leicestershire • LE17 6JN
Tel: 01858 880 898 • Fax: 01858 880 720 
Email: info@languard.co.uk

All aspects of vegetation management, landscape 
maintenance and weed control

Urban, highway, sports, industrial and domestic

Often, when trawling through the Historical Society’s vast 
trove of old photographs we come across a picture that tells a 
far greater story than is apparent at first glance. This picture, 
of the Village Hall (more accurately, the Turville Memorial 
Hall...) is worth a detailed look. 
In March 1896 the Harborough Advertiser reported the 
opening of the Turville Memorial Hall ‘The memory of Sir 
Francis Turville is still green in the recollection of all who knew 
him, and the desire to erect some suitable memorial to him has 
long been cherished. During the past few months inhabitants 
of Husbands Bosworth have witnessed the realisation of their 
hopes by the erection of a convenient Village Hall, and the 
opening ceremony took place on Saturday.’  
Sir Francis’s widow, Lady Liscar had provided the site 
for a building to benefit the village in his memory. Public 
subscription, concerts and a grand bazaar in 1894, which was 
opened by Her Serene Highness Princess Henry of Pless, (a close friend of Madam Alwina Valleria of Bosworth House), raised the 
£880 required to build the Hall. 
Initially the Hall was a single room, and used as a reading room and the local big houses contributed their glossy magazines and news 
sheets. There was a billiard table and cards, dominoes and bagatelle were also played. 
In our picture, taken in about 1905, we see the caretaker, Billy Neal relaxing. Under the table is Billy’s crutch and propped up against 
the table is a gun, presumably used by the Rifle Club for target shooting, the target clearly visible in the back corner of the room, pinned 
to a heavy hide-bound backstop. The presence of the gloriously majestic ‘Monarch of the Glen’ by Sir Edwin Landseer was presumably 
donated by a well-healed sponsor, who clearly felt that a modicum of the classical should be infused into the local community. 
Note the fireguard and coal-box in the front right foreground of the picture. The fireplace was on what was then an outside wall, the 
position of which is still clearly evident today.    

SULBY HALL
This new book covers 
the history of Sulby Hall 
and its residents from the 
creation of the building by 
the famous architect John 
Soane to its demolition 
over 150 years later.  
The book sketches the 
lives of the colourful owners of the Hall 
throughout the eighteenth and nineteenth 
centuries and is illustrated with many 
previously unpublished photographs.
Hardback 110 pages. Over 120 illustrations 
in black and white and colour. Limited print 
run. Price: £18.00 (cheque, cash or bank 
transfer) p&p £4.00.
For more information or to order go to:
www.northamptonshiregardenstrust.org or 
the Welford and Sulby Historical Society 
Facebook page.
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CAUSEWAY COFFEE
The next Causeway Coffee Morning will be 
on Friday, June 10th, 10.00am - 11.30am, at 
the Sports Pavilion, Kilworth Road.
The Bosworth Charity trustees administer 
funds held by the charity that accrue from 
ancient bequests and holdings dating back 
to the 1600s. 
By Deed of Covenant these funds must be 
used for the benefit of those members of 
the community who are retired and living 
alone. Usually the funds are distributed 
by providing a free coffee morning on the 
second Friday of each month, a special 
summer outing and a Christmas meal. 
If you know of anyone who is retired and 
living alone within the parish and may be 
eligible, or for more information please call 
Heather 880165 or Jackie 880910.

MORE BOSWORTH IN FOCUS 

CRAFT GROUP
The Craft Group meets on the second 
Wednesday of each month in the Committee 
Room of the Village Hall, 7.00pm to 
9.00pm. This is a friendly and informal 
gathering where craft-minded  people can 
practice their craft in a relaxed atmosphere 
away from the distractions of home life. 
For details contact Gail on 880413. 

VILLAGE LUNCH
The next Village Lunch will be on Wednesday, 
June 29th at Kilworth Springs Golf Club, 
South Kilworth Road, North Kilworth. We 
meet at 12.30pm to eat at 1.00pm.
Village Lunch is a great place for those new to 
the area, retired or living alone to catch up with 
old friends and all the gossip, and make new 
friends in a warm and friendly atmosphere. 
The cost of the two-course meal, including tea/
coffee and mints is £11.00 per person. 
Please note: To make Janice’s life easier 
payment by cash is preferred! (We customarily 
take a tip at the table!) 
Please call Janice on 880668 if you would 
like to book a place, to arrange transport to the 
venue or for any more information. 
Next month’s Village Lunch date: 
Tuesday, July 26th

‘JJ’s Kiddycare’
*OUTSTANDING* Ofsted grading
* FREE Pre-school sessions for 2, 3 & 4 year olds 
* Full Day Care 0-5yrs

Situated on a farm site between South Kilworth 
and Welford

* Breakfast and After School clubs. (4-14years)
* Holiday Clubs during all Northants & Leics school breaks 

Tel no. 01858 575642 
www.jjs-kiddycare.co.uk
Email:admin@jjs-kiddycare.co.uk

TENNIS CLUB
The courts have recently been refreshed and 
now is the time to get your racquets out! 
Membership fees, which include unrestricted 
use of the facility are: 	
	 £50 adults 
	 £25 Child 
	 £100 Family
For more information please contact:
Mike Pennington 880455
George Walker 880222

BOSWORTH SKY AT NIGHT
Astronomy from your Backyard
June is a problem when observing stars and deep-sky objects as the night sky never really 
gets dark and after sunset and prior to sunrise is given over to a form of twilight. The moon, 
however, is bright enough to see well, even against a twilight sky, and provides satisfying 
observing. A telescope or binoculars give great views of the Moon bringing the maria (seas) 
and larger craters to life and the glory of the ray system at full moon. 
Phases of the Moon for June are as follows:
First Quarter Moon 7th;  Full Moon 14th;  Last Quarter Moon 21st;  New Moon 29th

In June the sun reaches its most northerly position in the sky. Known as the summer solstice 
this will occur at 10.13am on 21st June. This has always been a mysterious time over 
millennia. It is thought Stonehenge and many other enigmatic archaeological monuments 
may have been constructed to align with the rising sun on Midsummer Day and even today 
rituals are held to celebrate this event.
At this time of year, if conditions in 
the atmosphere are right, silvery-blue 
Noctilucent Clouds (NLCs) can be seen in 
the twilight sky after the Sun has set. The 
best views are between 1½ and 2 hours after 
sunset or before sunrise, around 11.00pm (or 
before 2.40am!). NLCs are not astronomical 
objects, but high altitude ice clouds in the 
mesosphere, basically thin sheets of tiny ice particles at an altitude of 60 - 80km, which 
reflect sunlight after the Sun has set. The picture shows noctilucent clouds high in the 
atmosphere reflected in open water. Quite an atmospheric photograph, to risk a pun. 
Next month, July - observing sun spots 				    Mike Price

Still game...
Jennifer Rogers, Pauline Matthew, Julie Cromack 
and Sheila Astbury - combined age 320 years...

WELFORD VICTORIA FC CHARITY FUN-DAY
Join the fun at Welford Victoria FC's Fundraising Football Family Fun-day on Sunday 3rd 
July and help raise money for three amazing charities as a Welford Victoria Representative 
XI takes on ‘Celeb FC’, a team of celebrities and ex-professionals.  
The celebrity lineup currently scheduled includes TV presenter Rob Lamarr, ex-pro 
footballer Sagi Burton, X-Factor/THE RISK singer Charlie Healey, Big Brother UK 
contestents Marlon Wallen, Akeem Griffiths and Jason Burrill, UK garage music legends 
MC Kie and DJ Pied Piper and DJ Kane. 
Entry is just £5.00 per adult and £2.50 per child, pay on the gate, from midday.
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Report of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 3rd May 2022
Present: Full Council and 1 member of the public
Visitor’s Questions
¤ Visitor raised concerns regarding the poor pathway from the village to Theddingworth. 
Clerk confirmed that LCC had unadopted this pathway and was unprepared to maintain it. 
Clerk was asked write to the local MP to raise this issue.
Minutes of the previous Parish Council Meeting were approved and signed as correct
Matters arising from the minutes 
¤ Clerk confirmed the installation of the CCTV system at the Pavilion to take place
¤ Clerk had requested information concerning roadside lighting on the Sports Pavilion site
¤ Quotations for remedial work on the Oak Tree on the Old Green had been sought
Finance
¤ April statements and Cashbook Report were accepted as accurate
Planning Overview
¤ Clerk presented March/April planning application summary, which was agreed as accurate
Millennium Pavilion - Project update
¤ Quotes for architectural services in relation to proposed improvements to the Sports 
Pavilion were discussed. A preferred quote was agreed. Alternative designs and ideas were 
discussed at length and a dedicated workshop meeting was arranged
Other Projects and Funding Opportunities
¤ A quote was received for installing an all-weather pathway in the dog walk. Council 
agreed to seek further information and to assess different material options
Platinum Jubilee Celebrations
¤ Clerk confirmed that the Village Hall tables would be available for the Big Village Lunch
¤ A door drop flyer to further advertise the event would be produced
¤ An overflow car park will be provided for the Sunday only
Skate Park - Project Update
¤ Clerk confirmed that progress was being made on the off-site prefabrication of the new 
equipment. It was noted that the project was scheduled for completion in time for the  
beginning of the school summer holidays
North Kilworth Football Club - Lease Renewal
¤ Clerk confirmed that the current lease with NKFC ends on 2nd June 2022. It was agreed 
to offer a further 2-year lease that would be renewed each year on a rolling 2-year basis.
Any Other Business
¤ Council noted a joint Parish Council and Gliding Club event, that will include talks 
and displays to promote gliding during the  two weeks of the Women’s World Gliding 
Championships in August
¤ It was agreed to apply to the Treescape Fund, through LCC Environment Dept for a number 
of 2m trees that can be considered for the hedge at the Pavilion and in the Dog Walk area
¤ Council noted concerns raised by pedestrians relating to an overgrown hedge on Berridges 
Lane. Clerk was asked to write to the property owner, requesting that the hedge is cut back
¤ It was agreed that the Parish Council would commit to planting 7 jubilee memorial trees 
(one for each decade of the Queen’s reign) in the Dog Walk in the autumn
Next next meeting
There will be an Ordinary Parish Council meeting on Tuesday 7th June 2022 at 7.30pm at 
the Sports Pavilion. NOTE: The will be NO PARISH COUNCIL meeting in July.
A full copy of the Minutes can be viewed or downloaded at: www.husbandsbosworthpc.org.uk or 
by request to the Parish Clerk. 

SID REPORT
Readings from the Speed Indicator Device
Welford Road
Period:21.04.22 - 28.04.22
Vehicle movements: 8477 Av./day: 1211 
Average speed: 65mph
Highest recorded speed: 27.62mph
Kilworth Road
Period: 28.04.22 - 04.05.22
Vehicle movements: 11114 Av./day: 1588 
Average speed: 34.12mph
Highest recorded speed: 70mph
Kilworth Road
Period: 04.05.22 - 11.05.22 
Vehicle movements: 11009 Av./day: 1573 
Average speed: 34.12mph
Highest recorded speed: 65mph
Theddingworth Road
Period: 11.05.22 - 18.05.22 
Vehicle movements: 12447 Av./day: 1778
Average speed: 30.39mph
Highest recorded speed: 58mph
Theddingworth Road
Period: 18.05.22 - 25.05.22 
Vehicle movements: Av./day: 
Average speed: mph
Highest recorded speed: mph

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

LOCAL OFFICERS
Husbands Bosworth Parish Council:
Councillors  	
	 Patricia Hobson (Chair) 880070
	 William Fletcher
	 Melvyn Forman 	
	 Jackie Fletcher 
	 James Bolter
	 Heather O’ Connor	
Parish Clerk  	
	 Derek Watson
	 2a Mowsley Road 
	 H.B. LE17 6LR 	 Tel: 881109
clerk@husbandsbosworthpc.org.uk
District Councillor
Amanda Nunn
a.nunn@harborough.gov.uk
County Councillor
Blake Pain
		  Tel: 01858 411021
blake.pain@leics.gov.uk
Member of Parliament
Neil O’Brien
		  Tel: 0207 2191802
neil.obrien.mp@parliament.uk

COMPLETE CAR CARE
Accident repair specialist

Bodywork, dent, scratch and stone-chip repair
Servicing, alloy refurbishment, welding

MoT repair
Valeting, full body polish

Parking sensors, tyres & exhausts, etc. fitted
Call Ben on 01858 880404

bencompletecarcare@outlook.com
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CHURCH NEWS
All Saints Parish Church & St. Mary’s Roman Catholic Church

ALL SAINTS CHURCH NEWS
Maintaining the fabric and ministry of our wonderful parish church is costly... We raise 
funds in many ways with events and by regular giving throughout the year to help fund 
our core costs. Now, in a novel initiative we are also looking for direct support from the 
local community to extend the funding options. 
Scanning this QR code will take you to the ‘All Saints Church’ page on the Give a Little 
website. The website gives you the option to make a regular donation or a one-off payment. 
Payment will be made from your debit or credit card via Give a Little. 
Alternatively, if you wish to give on a more regular basis, please 
visit the following website: https://www.parishgiving.org.uk. Click 
on the ‘Give Now’ button and search for Husbands Bosworth. From 
the local parish page, you may register with the Parish Giving 
Scheme and make your contribution via Direct Debit. 
All the above contributions will be most gratefully received by 
All Saints Church and qualify under the HMRC Gift Aid scheme. 
This enables the church to reclaim the tax element that a taxpayer 
has made on the amount of the donation, boosting the donation by 
25% at no extra cost to the donor.					         Stephen 
ST. MARY’S NEWS
We had a very successful lunch in May at The Gliding Centre which was arranged to 
welcome the new members to our Catholic family. Our Vicar General, Fr. David Waller, 
also visited on this day and celebrated Mass.
We have now started our regular Ecumenical Prayer walks with Revd Steve March and 
friends from the Hexagon Benefice and a pastoral council is currently being formed to 
help plan the life of our community.
We are currently planning our summer social activities (Details to follow)
Fr Matthew will be leading an Ecumenical Service at All Saints Church, Husbands Bosworth 
on Wednesday 15th June at 10.00am.			         Father Matthew  Margaret Emily Alley

of Kilworth Road
Died 30th April 2022

Age 82 years
 R.I.P     

Hexagon Benefice 

CHURCH SERVICES 

St Mary’s Roman Catholic Church

Mass celebrated every 
Sunday at 11.00am

Contact:
Robert Constable-Maxwell  880361
Fr. Matthew Pittam 01788 833547
E:matthewpittam@yahoo.co.uk

All Saints Church invites you to an 
informal,  warm and friendly 
mid-week communion every 

Wednesday 10.00am
Senior Churchwarden: 
Di Jones 880741 
Curate: 
Stephen March
Stephen.March@LeicesterCofE.org

5th June	 PENTECOST 
	 10.30am	  Thedd.		
12th June	10.30am	  HB
15 June 	 10.00am 
	 Ecumenical Service  HB	
19th June	10.30am	  Arnesby		
26th June	10.30am	  Mowsley	
3rd July	 10.30am	 Shearsby

N & S A Fisher – Wigston 
Spa Lane 
Wigston, LE18 3QD	     	
www.fisherswigston.co.uk 	
Tel. 0116 288 1101		
We offer: 
New Ford and Used Vehicle Sales	
Ford Factory Trained Technicians
All Makes Servicing & M.o.T
FREE Ford Assist – AA Home Start & European Cover on 
all Ford Servicing
FREE Collection & Delivery Service

Every Wednesday until June 15th volunteers 
from Reaching People will be at Husbands 
Bosworth Medical Centre between 1.00pm 
and 4.00pm to offer support for over 50s in 
navigating the minefield of online services, 
using the NHS and GP apps, booking on-
line or ordereing repeat prescriptions.  
The volunteers can help you with your own 
device, phone or a tablet. To book one-hour 
sessions with our volunteers please call 
Husbands Bosworth Surgery on 880522. 
If you would like to use your own personal 
information please remember to bring photo 
ID and proof of your address and remember 
to charge your device before attending.
Any questions about the project, please 
call Caroline 07715 078 735 (Tuesday 
and Friday) or email Healthplus@
reachingpeople.co.uk.

FOODBANK FRIENDS 
All Saints foodbank appeal in March raised 
a fantastic 136kg of goods for Lutterworth 
Villages Foodbank. 
The collection will be repeated on Friday, June 
24th, 3.00pm - 5.30pm. Please bring food items 
to church and join us for a cuppa and chat. 
If you are unable to deliver your items please 
call Sam  on 07764 369200 or Di 880741.

TOWER BELL PEAL
Anyone interested in learning how to ring 
tower bells is invited to join us at the church 
on Wednesday, June  1st at 7.30pm and I’ll 
take you through what is involved. 	         	
			      Mike Price
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LOCAL PLANNING NEWS
The following applications have been submitted to Harborough District Council:
22/ 00899/FUL Erection of a single storey rear extension, 30 High Street
22/00900/LBC Erection of a single storey rear extension with external and internal alterations, internal alterations to include removal 
and replacement of a stairway and removal of an internal wall, 30 High Street
22/00939/TCA Work to tree, 4 Kilworth Road
22/00945/FUL Demolition of existing single storey apartment and erection of a dwelling, 15a High Street
22/01041/TCA Works to trees (fell), 19 High Street
Recently determined applications: 
22/00638/FUL (Approved) Erection of a front porch and single storey extension to side, 17 Highcroft
22/00733/TPO (Approved) Works to trees (HDC TPO 197), 16 Fernie Court
22/00740/TCA (Approved) Works to trees (fell), Bosworth House, Berridges Lane 
22/00927/NMA (Approved) Alterations to front elevation window on plots 1 & 2 and alterations to garage door on plot 3 (proposed 
non-material amendments to 21/01543/VAC), Land off Broad Lane
Current applications may be inspected during normal working hours at the Council Offices, The Symington Building, Adam & Eve 
Street, Market Harborough. 
Planning applications and other aspects of local government can now be viewed on-line at www.harboroughonline.co.uk

FORTHCOMING EVENTS

MOBILE LIBRARY

Stops & Times
School, Welford Road: 10.25am - 11.25am
Berridges Lane: 	11.30am - 12.10pm
Butt Lane: 	 12.15pm - 12.50pm

For help with the service or if you have any questions, please 
call 0116 305 2695 or email libraries@leics.gov.uk

MARIE AINGE 
PHOTOGRAPHY	
Local photographer offering 
various types of images
including children and pet 
portraits, etc...  Indoor or 
outdoor settings. 
Introductory offer price £55.
You keep all images.
View Flickr.com
Contact 01858 880823 
Email: kittenchops21@gmail.com

Thursday, June 2nd		  Platinum Jubilee Beacon Lighting BBQ, from 8.30pm Pavilion
Sunday, June 5th 			   Platinum Jubilee Walkabout Quiz from 10.00am, Pavilion
Sunday, June 5th 			   Platinum Jubilee Big Village Lunch setting up from 12.30pm, Playing Field
Tuesday, June 7th 			  Parish Council meeting, 7.30pm, Pavilion
Wednesday, June 8th 		  Historical Society trip to John Taylor’s Bell Foundry
Wednesday, June 8th 		  Craft Club, 7.00pm - 9.00pm Village Hall
Friday, June 10th 			   Causeway Coffee Morning, 10.00am - 11.30am, Pavilion 
Wednesday, June 15th 		  Special Mid-week Ecumenical Service, 10.00am at All Saints, 
Friday, June 17th 			   Mobile Library  
Friday, June 24th 			   All Saints Foodbank Collection, with tea/coffee 3.00pm - 5.30pm in Church
Wednesday, June 29th 		  Village Lunch, 12.30pm Kilworth Springs Golf Club 
Sunday, July 3rd 			   Welford Victoria Football Club Family Day
Tuesday, July 26th 		  Village Lunch
Sunday, August 7th 		  Horticultural & Craft Show 
August 13th - 27th 			  Women’s World Gliding Championships, Gliding Centre


